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Regular Council Meeting 

Tuesday, December 1, 2020 (6:13 p.m.) 

Kayse Room 

 

At the Regular Council Meeting held on the above date the following members were present: 
 

  

Mayor: Matt Seale 

City Council: Mona Paulk, Patrice Y.W. Manley, Lemora Moses,  

Steven Hudson, and Claire Clayton 

City Clerk: Lucile Middlebrooks  

Police Chief: Billy Hancock 

Assistant Public Director: Recarter Edge 

Assistant Public Director: Corneilus Hall 

Fire Chief: Will Towson 

Police Detective: Doug Douglas 

City Attorney Warren Mixon - Absent 

 
 

First: Mayor Matt Seale called the meeting to order and determined a quorum, prayer by 

Mayor Matt Seale, and then the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United 

States of America was pledged and spoken by everyone. 
 

Second: Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion to adopt the Agenda for Tuesday,  

December 1, 2020. 

Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. 

Manley to adopt the Agenda for Tuesday, December 1, 2020. 

All in favor say I – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none - Motion carries unanimously. 
    

Third: Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion for the approval and adopting of the 

Minutes from the Regular Meeting of November 3, 2020 

Motion by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. Manley and 2nd by Councilwoman Claire 

Clayton for the approval and adopting of the Minutes from the Regular Meeting  

of November 3, 2020.  

All in favor say I -Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion carries unanimously. 
 

Fourth: 2021 Holiday Schedule 

 Mayor Matt Seale reviewed the 2021 Holiday Schedule with the Council. 
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Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion. 

Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson 

to approve and adopt the 2021 Holiday Schedule. 

All in favor please raise your hand – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none –  

Motion carries unanimously.  
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Fifth:  Purchase of Police Car 

  Mayor Matt Seale stated that Police Chief Billy Hancock has requested a 

purchase of a Police Department truck rather than a car. With price of the truck  

and the accessories, he is asking for up to $37,000.00 to be paid out of SPLOST. 

Chief Hancock is present and stated the vehicle will replace Detective Doug  

Douglas’ car. 

Mayor called for a motion. 

Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson to  

approve the purchase of a Police Department truck along with truck’s accessories  

up to $37,000.00 for everything to be paid out of SPLOST. 

All in favor raise your hand – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion carries 

unanimously. 

 

Sixth:  Reports from Committees 

Councilman Lemora Moses reported that he asked Northwest Cemetery  

Committee Member Ms. Ruth Burch about using the $8,000.00 budgeted amount 

for Cemetery Expense to be donated to repairing the grave slabs. 

Councilman Moses stated that Mr. Aldene Tyson would charge $300.00 per grave  

repair. Councilman Moses asked Community Development Consultant Earl  

Denham to research grants for cemetery improvements.  

 

Ninth:  Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson 

to adjourn the meeting.  

All in favor say I – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion carries unanimously. 

 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED: 

 

 

 

MAYOR MATT SEALE     

 

 

 

CITY CLERK LUCILE MIDDLEBROOKS     


